
24/09/2020 

MR Andrew Ratcliff 
ST 
NSW 
andrew.ratcliff@matrixcni.com.au 

RE: DA2020/1097 - 0 Campbell Parade MANLY VALE NSW 2093

I would like to lend further support to the proposed lighting at Passmore. As coach of one of the 
St Augustines teams that train on this ground mid-week I can confirm that the daylight hours 
are very limited in winter with long periods where we can only train teams after school from 
4pm to 5pm. Lighting would greatly expand the usable hours for training at the ground for more 
teams and also add the potential of hosting competition matches at night time etc. This will 
relieve pressure further on the council and associations to allocate grounds for high 
participation sports such as soccer during the winter season. It will also provide a nice flow 
through in the evening to Nolans Reserve for people using the footpath for other forms of 
exercise/recreation in the local area. 
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